555 Main Street
Terrapin, TX 22975

October 10, 2019

Judy Moore
504 Side Road
Terrapin, TX 22975

Dear Ms. Moore;

Subject: Request for pothole filling on Side Road

Anyone who has a daily commute understands that sometimes, all it takes is one pothole to mess up that commute. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]You have requested that our office fills the potholes on Side Road that are causing accidents and safety concerns.

The amount of work in question would cost the city about $12,000. The only place in our current budget that has that amount of money earmarked for bettering the Terrapin community is the money we will use to build the new playground on Park Street beginning in two weeks. The Park Street playground project is months overdue and members of the Terrapin community have been expressing interest in having a community playground for a very long time. Because of this, we will be able to complete your request and fill the potholes in five months, after the playground project is completed. We will use these five months not only to work on bettering the community through building the playground, but also by preparing the budget to handle the pothole project. 

We want you to be satisfied with our efforts to better the Terrapin community. If you have any questions about the planning for the pothole project that will begin in five months feel free to reach out to us. We would be delighted to hear more of your thoughts. 

We want to thank you for bringing the potholes on Side Road to our attention. It is wonderful to know the citizens of Terrapin are just as committed to bettering our community as this office is. 

Yours Sincerely,

Jamie Wagner
Jamie Wagner
Councilmember 
